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LETTER TO THE EDITOR 
BY ERIC DRUMM 

 
Life on campus at Alfred State 

College has a lot of advantages over 
apartment life or life as a commuter.  
Residence halls are excellent places 
to make friends.   They are safe, 
they are great places to do school 
work and collaborate with groups, 
and they make for ideal transitional 
quarters for students living away 
from home for the first time.  Those 
benefits wane for returning stu-
dents though.  Returning students 
have made friends, know how to 
stay safe, and have proven that they 
can do their schoolwork on their 
own.  They do not need the dormi-
tory environment to be successful. 

Presently, Alfred State College 
does not allow any student to opt-
out of paying for on-campus hous-
ing except for those who are in a 
Greek organization, those who live 
within 60 miles and elect to live 
with their guardians, or those who 
are seniors in 4-year programs with 
a 3.0GPA or better.  While many 
students fall into one of those cate-
gories, many more do not.  It is my 
point of view that any student who 
has enough credit hours to be con-
sidered a sophomore should be al-
lowed to live off campus, if that is 
their choice. 

The freedom to live off campus 
could mean a better college experi-
ence for a lot of students.  After a 
year or two, many students find 

that they resent the rules and regu-
lations imposed on them by residen-
tial life that conflict with their life-
style.  Take myself as an example:  I 
love cooking meals for myself and 
my friends.  Living in a residence 
hall, I am without an oven, and I am 
restricted to knives 3-inches or 
shorter in length with which to 
cook.   I am not allowed to possess a 
hot plate, a toaster, or a microwave.  
I'm also an environmentalist, and I 
hate feeling guilty about all of the 
plastic, styrofoam and paper con-
tainers that I am forced to throw 
away when I eat at campus restau-
rants.   I also feel guilty about all 
the heat I waste trying to regulate 
the temperature in my room.  I have 
to keep a window open in my room 
all winter, because otherwise it 
would be too hot to live there.   I 
would enjoy an off-campus resi-
dence where I was not forced to live 
this way, and I expect that many 
students are similarly frustrated 
about the way that they are forced 
to live. 

There are also health issues that 
have seriously impacted my life here 
at Alfred.   I have been sick many 
times since my freshman-year, and 
several times since school began in 
the Fall.   Living in very close quar-
ters, with hundreds of other stu-
dents, sharing common bathrooms 
and other areas, dramatically in-

See Letter on Page 2 

STUDENT'S CAKE SCULPTURE A HIT 

What would you do if your 
mother had successfully battled 
breast cancer and was the guest of 

honor at a party celebrating that 
victory? If you‘re Nicole Wagner, 
Fulton, a third-year bakery intern 
in the culinary arts: baking, produc-
tion and management program at 
Alfred State College, you bake her a 
bust—literally! To show her mom 
how proud she was of her, Nicole 
combined her bakery and artistic 
talents (and four sheet cakes) to 
sculpt a woman‘s torso from cake 
(―held together by a bunch of dow-
els,‖ laughs Nicole). Clad in pink, 
with pink breast cancer ribbon 
adornment, the cake sculpture was a 
hit at the party, particularly with 
the guest of honor, says Nicole.  

ACCEPTING CRITICISM 
EDITORIAL 

BY STANISLAV SAJIN 

If you are among those who 
have a strong tendency to eagerly 
tackle psychological challenges, you 
are probably the best candidate for 
an experiment that requires you to 
tell for the period of a whole week 
only the truth. Be advised, however, 
that even one day of truth-telling 
would ruin your career, your friend-
ships, and your marriage—if you 
happen to be married—and all at-
tempts to connect socially would 
likely result in failure. 

When I wrote truth-telling, I 
did not imply the process of simply 
giving truthful answers when ques-
tioned. I meant telling bluntly the 
unwarranted truth, without glam-
orizing it with euphemisms. For 
example, if you were to meet an 
extremely obnoxious person, whose 
presence was clearly irritating you, 
you are most likely to convey your 
dislike in such polite expressions as, 
―I am busy right now. Can we talk 
later?‖ or ―I am late for a meeting,‖ 
instead of saying openly an 
‗expression‘ that I am afraid is too 
explicit for me to use in a newspa-
per. 

Faked politeness does serve a 
purpose. You would probably not 
like being criticized for your every 
action. I doubt that you would un-
dergo through euphoria when a girl 
or boy would come to you and sin-
cerely confess that they have sexual 
fantasies about you. You would not 
like to hear that a person has stolen 
a pen from you, or any other worth-
less object, and have transformed it 
into a personal fetish. It would be 
an understatement to say that this 
type of truth-telling is harmful. 

Still, the overuse of faked polite-
ness has also adverse effects. When 
I came to the United States, I was 
continuously asked how I was feel-
ing. I had no idea that expressions 
like ―Wazzuup?‖ ―How‘s going?‖ 
and ―How are you?‖ are just shallow 
‗hellos,‘ that never have the goal of 
actually probing for more meaning-
ful answers than ―I‘m fine,‖ ―I‘m 
ok,‖ and ―It‘s all good.‖ I remember 
that at first I went on through my 
narratives, focusing on how I was 
feeling psychologically and physi-
cally, how my life at school was, 
how my family was doing, etc., and 
it took be about ten seconds to real-
ize that what the other person 
wanted to hear was just a simple 
―Ok.‖ Sometimes I wonder how it 

could be possible to find how some-
one is feeling when to your inquir-
ies you get only generic responses. 
Now, when I am asked how I am 
feeling, in many cases I have to go 
along with an inane response. 

 The negative effects of 
faked politeness have more impor-
tant implications than we tend to 
conceive. In class, a student who 
masterfully uses deception can fool 
the professor into believing that he 
understood the topic perfectly well, 
when in reality he did not. For 
those who feel like Kafka trapped in 
a cubicle, the daily relationships are 
a chore. The desire to hang up the 
phone on a disgruntled customer or 
to blurt to a fellow colleague that 
you are tired of following on every-
one‘s requests, and that all you 
want is to be left alone, is quite 
strong. Of course, you will have to 
restrain your inner truthfulness if 
you want to keep your job. And, it‘s 
ok to use those restraints. After 
some reasoning, you might even 
realize that you have to treat others 
in a similar fashion you would like 
to be treated. You might be com-
pletely right in applying this judg-
ment in most of your daily interac-
tions. What if, however, the re-
straining mechanism, which re-
quires you to be polite and indirect 
in your criticisms, makes you un-
able to perceive things clearly and 
to pass judgments on people? Let‘s 
explore this topic a bit. In order to 
be more pragmatic and clear, I shall 
delve on settings that apply primar-
ily to students and professors. 

 
   It is quite natural to like pro-

fessors whose class is a ‗breeze.‘ 
They tend to offer high rewards 
and require little effort, they tend to 
be more likely to succumb to pan-
dering and follow on the students‘ 
requests to finish the class earlier, 
to curve the grades, and to talk 
about their personal life, which car-
ries absolutely zero relevance to the 
topics discussed in the class. 

If you are a professor who shows 
no interest in the student‘s worth-
less desires and are focused on ob-
jectively evaluating students de-
pending on their performance, then 
you will be hated for your draco-
nian attitude and for demanding too 
much. Nonetheless, you have to face 

See Criticism on Page 2 
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be healthier as well.    
Allowing more students to live 

off-campus does not mean that stu-
dents would save at the expense of 
the college though.  Allowing stu-
dents to live off-campus could mean 
more money for Alfred State be-
cause they would be able to enroll 
more students and would not be 
limited by the capacity of on-
campus housing and/or parking.   
SUNY at Buffalo and SUNY Gene-
seo are perfect examples of that. 

This is my fourth and final year 
here.  I've learned about alcohol, 

 

health, relationships, and responsi-
bility.  I know who my friends are.  
I know who I work well with.  I 
know how to stay out of trouble.  I 
know how to live without my par-
ents.   I certainly think that I've 
learned enough to live outside of a 
dormitory. 

Alfred State taught me to be an 
independent adult years ago.   I 
only wish they had given me the 
chance to live like one. 

.   
  
 

ACCEPTING CRITICISM 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE 

creases everyone's chances of con-
tracting a communicable disease.   
We should at least be allowed to 
choose a healthier environment.    

While freshmen may benefit 
from life in residence halls, upper-
classmen could certainly benefit 
from a setting that more closely 
resembles the way that they will be 
living after they graduate.  Off-
campus housing would allow stu-
dents a greater level of freedom, 
while at the same time providing 
them with the experience of dealing 
with landlords, maintenance issues, 

and utilities management. 
Living off-campus would save 

most students who elect to do so a 
lot of money, as off-campus resi-
dences are typically much cheaper.  
A small dorm room on campus 
costs about $2600, and at that price 
you must also share the room with 
another student, whereas a typical 
apartment in town will cost be-
tween $1500 and $2300 per semes-
ter.  The cost of the meal plan is 
comparable to eating at a restaurant 
for every meal.  Home cooking 
would not only be a cost-saver, but 

LETTER TO THE EDITOR 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE 

this challenge and oblige yourself to 
follow your duties. Often times I 
have seen cases when a professor, 
after administering an exam at 
which less than half of the class got 
passing grades, feels a personal fail-
ure for the fact that the other half 
did not do very well. Students, who 
are discontent and clearly disheart-
ened by their grades, increase pro-
fessor‘s sense of failure by explain-
ing that the exam was too hard or 
that the structure of the exam was 
not what they expected. I find it 
distressing that more often it is the 
student‘s failure to dedicate them-
selves to the material in the class 
than the professor‘s short-
sightedness that leads them to have 
undesirable results. Therefore, it is 
important to sometimes point the 
finger at yourself and to admit, ―It 
is all my blame.‖ Only after realiz-
ing what or who the source of the 
problem is, you will be able to work 
at bettering yourself. 

What about cases where the 
work you‘re doing is, at best, me-
diocre, and you are told by every-

 

 
sajins@alfredstate.edu 

one that you are doing a great job? 
It is hard to conceive how you could 
make any further improvements 
when you live in a world of fake 
encouragements. I do not mean to 
say that encouragement and praise 
are a bad thing. They do have some 
motivational value. However, when 
they are overused or misused that 
value is lost.  

A person who goes against the 
norm and realizes that through  
insincere politeness we cause harm 
to ourselves will probably be dis-
liked for his or her blunt question-
ing. Most of us do not like being 
told that somewhere we failed or 
that somewhere we did the wrong 
thing. We shun personal failure and 
attribute it, often times incorrectly, 
to those around us.   

If you are a professor, a student, 
or a part of the administration of 
this school, if you really care about 
your improvement, your self-
actualization, then encourage others 
to be sometimes judgmental.  

 
Join host Christopher Clow for 

the second in a series of evenings 
devoted to the performance of po-
etry during the ―SPOKEN WORD‖ 
poetry event at Black-Eyed Susan 
Acoustic Café, 22 W. Main St. in 
Angelica. 

Poets and poetry-lovers of all 
ages and levels of experience are 
invited to read or recite their own 
work, or the work of an admired 
poet. Selected poems should center 
on the subject of ―NATURE‖, 
which is the theme for this event. 
As readers arrive and sign in, Mr. 
Clow will read a few poems to get 
things started. Each poet may ini-
tially read up to five pieces 
(approximately 5-10 minutes total 
per poet), or more if time permits.  

Chris Clow is a graduate of 
Stony Brook University with a BA 
in English and a minor in Studio 
Art. His poems have appeared in 

North Atlantic Review, Moons 
Road, and World of Poetry.  He has 
been the featured poet at the 
Screening Room in Buffalo and the 
Poets‘ Theater in Hornell.  He has 
organized poetry competitions 
(slams) across the Southern Tier 
region and last year, the Allegany 
Arts Association awarded him top 
honors during their annual 
slam.  Chris has been a freelance 
journalist for the Cuba Patriot & 
Free Press and a guest instructor of 
Medieval and Elizabethan drama at 
Humble Pie Performing Arts 
School in Bradford, PA.  He resides 
in Angelica and works as an Adult 
Services caseworker for the Alle-
gany Department of Social Ser-
vices.  

Don Ash of Black-Eyed Susan 
remarks, ―Our first SPOKEN 
WORD event in January attracted 
over 20 poetry enthusiasts, conse-
quently the poems reflected a vari-

ety of styles and opinions. The 
theme ‗nature‘ for our upcoming 
event is really accessible. I hope it 
will encourage more people to put 
pen to paper, and then join us for 
the evening.  We‘ll be serving light 
meals beginning at 6:00 for those 
who‘d like to arrive early.‖    
  

Black-Eyed Susan is located at 
22 West Main Street in Angelica‘s 
Park Circle National Historic Dis-
trict.  The café is open for lunch 
Monday through Friday from 11:00 
a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and Saturday eve-
nings for live music, light meals, 
espresso and desserts from 4:30 – 
11:00.  The music schedule and 
menus are posted on-line at 
www.black-eyed-susan.com.  

Black-Eyed Susan Acoustic Café 
seats 70 and is fully handicap-
accessible, making it a perfect place 
for club or business meetings, 
showers, private dinners, and other 

events. For more information call 
585-466-3399 or visit the web site. 

 
What:―SPOKEN WORD‖ -- an 

evening devoted to the reading and 
recitation of poetry 

Where: Black-Eyed Susan 
Acoustic Café, 22 W. Main St., An-
gelica NY 

When: Tuesday, March 16, 
2010, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m. 

Cost: Free and open to the pub-
lic 

Other Info: Light meals, soups, 
desserts and espresso drinks begin-
ning at 6:00 

 
Contact: For more information, 

contact Don at 585-466-3399 or 
don@black-eyed-susan.com.  

ALFRED STUDENTS, FACULTY, STAFF, COMMUNITY INVITED TO SPOKEN WORD 
POETRY EVENT  

Fill the 
Void 

Send your submissions 
to  

torecho@alfredstate.edu 
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ASC.EDU 
BY MIKE DEVILLE 

 
(Deville gave a little too much blood 

at the Red Cross Blood Convention last 
week. He’s still recovering, so he sent us 
this ‘ASC.edu Classic’ from September 
11, 2006, the semester he became a 
Business Major.) 

 
Now that I‘m a Business Major, 

my life has changed! 
When I was a Liberal Arts-

Undecided major, there was never a 
‗bottom line‘ on any project.  It was 
more like ―I like this poem because 
it has an isometric rhyme scheme‖ 
or ―The main character in this play 
is conflicted because he married his 
mother‖ or whatever.  You get the 
idea.  I loved that stuff, but you 
can‘t take a poem to the bank. And 
even here in rural WNY, that 
‗marrying your mother‘ is just 
gross. 

And when I became a Robotics 
Major, my life became very, well, 
robotic.  I practically lived in the 
Robotics Lab in the cellar of the 
Engineering Building.  I hardly 
ever saw daylight.  But I gotta say, 
I designed some pretty cool robots.  
My ‗Robotic Hand‘ won 1st Prize in 
the Freshman Robotics contest a 
few years ago.  I‘m sorry to say I 
don‘t have ‗the hand‘ anymore.  It 
only did three things, but it did 

them well.  I programmed it to 1) 
open a refrigerator door, 2) open a 
beer, and 3) use a TV remote con-
trol.  One of my female classmates 
took it home to replace her boy-
friend. She said it did everything he 
did, only better and without so 
much complaining.  I‘m not sure I 
understand her relationship with 
‗the hand‘ but if they‘re happy, I‘m 
happy. 

My all-time best robotics project 
was the robotic clone I designed of 
one of my teachers.   It looked just 
like him, and I programmed it to 
sound just like him.  As a joke, I 
taught it about 25 generic, teacher-
type sentences.  Now that teacher 
stays home and just sends in the 
clone most of the time.  And here‘s 
the best part:  The clone just got 
tenure! 

But like I said, once I changed 
my major to Business, my life 
changed.  It‘s one thing to design 
robots or analyze poems, but it‘s a 
whole different thing to take an idea 
you have and turn it into MONEY! 

My Tele-Marketing class as-
signment for last week was to cre-
ate a short phrase that will grab the 
attention of the average 20-25 year 
old male or female.  Our phrase 
could be a maximum of eight words, 
but if we could do it in fewer words, 

we‘d get bonus points. 
Congratulate me!  I did it in four 

words!  Here‘s my thinking:  Our 
teacher told us the words ―FREE‖ 
and ―SEX‖ are the top two words 
that grab most people‘s attention.  
Well maybe that‘s true if you‘re 
OLD, but nobody age 20-25 falls 
for that ―Free Sex‖ trick anymore.  
Everybody knows that sex is at 
least $2.99 per minute. (Plus the 
cost of a high-speed internet con-
nection if you want the relationship 
to go anywhere.)  

So if FREE and SEX won‘t grab 
the attention of a 20-25 year old, 
what will, you ask? The words are 
―DIGITAL‖ and ―INSTANT.‖  Am 
I right or am I right? 

Be honest. You own a lot of 
DIGITAL things, right? If an ad-
vertiser puts the word DIGITAL 
on a product, people want to buy it! 
Simple? 

Try it.  Digital clock, digital ra-
dio, digital thermometer, digital 
toothbrush, digital pizza.  Admit it!  
If it says ‗digital‘ on the package, 
people think it‘s better. 

And everything is better when 
it‘s INSTANT.  Instant soup, in-
stant credit, instant love, instant 
winner, instant dessert, instant wa-
ter. It just sounds better when it 
says INSTANT on the package. 

 
So now I‘m thinking I‘ve got the 

four words that will grab every-
one‘s attention, whether they are 20
-25 or 40-45 or any age.  And the 
words are FREE INSTANT DIGI-
TAL SEX.  I haven‘t exactly fig-
ured out what product to put them 
on yet, but hey, it doesn‘t matter!  
People won‘t be buying the product; 
they‘ll be buying the promise of free 
instant digital sex.   

Sure, it‘s an illusion.  Sex isn‘t 
free, sex isn‘t instant, and sex nor-
mally isn‘t digital, but we won‘t 
probe too deeply on that one.   

So as soon as I come up with a 
product that I can describe as 
FREE INSTANT DIGITAL SEX, 
I‘ll be so in the bucks that this col-
lege will probably give me my busi-
ness degree instantly!  

And now I‘d like to say two 
things to anyone who started read-
ing this week‘s ASC.edu just be-
cause the words FREE and SEX 
grabbed your attention.  1) You 
ought to be ashamed of yourself, 
you lowlife sleaze, and 2) have you 
considered becoming a Business 
Major?  You‘re a natural! 

SICK 

By:  HEATHER DAVIS 

You hear it. At first you weren‘t 
sure, but then it passes through 
your ears once more filling you 
with dread. The person ahead of 
you sniffed. This is no ordinary sniff 
where one is simply trying to catch 
some aroma drifting through the 
Alfred air. No. If your instincts are 
correct, and you know they are, that 
was a sniff of illness. 

You‘re no novice. This is not 
your first year here, and you won‘t 
be fooled by something as innocent 
as a sniff. It‘s coming. The ―Alfred‖. 
The sickness that will sweep the 
campus faster than the plague and 
drag you down with everyone else. 

Not this time. You will tell your-
self. You fall back a few steps, let 
the carrier get a few more feet 
ahead of you before continuing to 
class. Once there, you can think of 
nothing else. You scan the rest of 
the people around you. The thought 
makes your skin crawl a little and 
also makes it ten times harder to 
focus on what your professor is 
talking about. It‘s hard not to sigh 
in relief when at lunch you get to 
lock yourself in your room away 

from any possible threat. Dropping 
down on your side of the room at 
your desk chair you wonder if you 
could afford to skip your next lec-
ture…No good though. If you plan 
on staying healthy you‘re going to 
have to go get orange juice from 
CDH anyway.  You consider even 
running to the nurses and getting 
some Advil cold and sinus as a pre-
emptive strike. 

Some might think you were be-
ing a little over dramatic, but you 
know better. Let them think what 
they want. You know it won‘t just 
be a sniffle that bothers you. It will 
start with just a small sniff as you 
witnessed already, but then…then 
that sniff will become a small 
cough. That will turn into a sniffle a 
cough and a headache.  That will 
turn into a stuffed/runny nose 
burning from the tissue abuse, the 
loss of a lung, your brain turned to 
mush from the jack hammer bounc-
ing around up there, and your limbs 
aching so bad you consider ampu-
tating a few to see if that would 
help. You‘re not going to take any 
chances. You pull out a bottle of 
germX and wash your hands won-
dering if ―The Alfred‖ can sense you 

thinking about it. You shake off the 
thought and lay down for a nap be-
fore your next class. 

You‘re not surprised when 
you‘re on your way back to your 
dorm after your last class, and you 
hear someone cough around the 
corner. It‘s reached the first floor. 
Within the next week, the whole 
building would be infected. You  
quickly run up to your room. Early 
night tonight. Can‘t fight the good 
fight when you‘re tired. You will 
have to be ready for battle to come. 

Despite all of your careful plan-
ning and meticulous strategizing, 
you are completely caught off guard 
the next morning. ―The Alfred‖ has 
spread far more aggressively than 
you have ever seen. It‘s already 
filled your whole building. People 
on every floor are coughing and 
popping an array of different color 
pills to try and sooth the beast that 
has gotten a hold of them. Nothing 
will help. Once it‘s sunk its claws in 
there is nothing to do but let it 
abuse your poor body until it‘s 
done. 

For a split second you wonder if 
there is anything you can do to pre-
vent it from getting  you. No. You 

will not succumb to it this early in 
the game. You grit your teeth grab 
your bottle of GermX and head to 
class. 

It makes you ill the amount of 
people missing from class, more so  
the ones who are there trying to rid 
themselves of their lungs. Thank-
fully your second class is canceled, 
and you run and hide away in your 
room only to find that more horror 
awaits you. 

Your roommate is lying in bed 
under layers and layers of covers, 
tissues surround their waste basket 
as if they were just too tired to even 
care if they made it in, cough syrup 
and its used spoon stuck to the 
desk. You wonder if maybe ―the 
Alfred‖ had heard you thinking 
about it, had heard your silent chal-
lenge to come and try to get you. 
As you stand in awe at the awesome 
power of ―the Alfred‖, you‘re taken 
aback when your hand reaches up 
out of habit and covers your mouth 
as a cough is jerked from your body. 

The Alfred – 65 
You – 0 
You‘ll beat it next time. 

DEAR ECHO... 
It‘s 3a.m.,  and I am staring at 

the display of my laptop. I have no 
assignments to do, and neither do I 
have an acquaintance with whom I 
am chatting. I don‘t play games, 
watch movies, fiddle in Photoshop, 
or read. I am simply going through 
the photos of my ex-girlfriend on 
Facebook.  

Frankly, I am lying. I do not 
have a girlfriend, and the photos I 
am staring at belong to strangers. 
Because of all the work that I have 
to do after school, I find myself un-
able to lead a normal social life, so 
my refuge is to get quickly on Face-

book. I stalk not only strangers‘ 
profiles: I go over the profiles of all 
my friends, acquaintances, and rela-
tives. I avidly answer all the quizzes 
they send me, change my status at 
least five times a day, and make a 
habit of posing once every two days 
for a new profile picture. As you can 
see, I desperately need some help.  

Since Alfred State Does not have 
a Facebook Anonymous group, I see 
myself lonely and with no support. 
You might recommend that I go to 
the Counseling Center and see if I 
can get some advice from there. 
The problem is, I have been stalk-

ing the people at the counseling 
center, too. There is no way I would 
just go and start bawling my prob-
lems to those with whom I consider 
that I‘ve already established an inti-
mate relationship.  

The issue with FB creates in me 
an unexplained anxiety and depres-
sion. I mean, I know that the de-
pression is not caused by the fact 
that I see all those happy and cheer-
ful faces in photographs. I know 
that my social life sucks. I am doing 
well in my classes, and I enjoy what 
I am studying in my major. Still, 
seeing people partying and whoring 

around makes me very jealous.  
I know that you‘re not Dr. Phil 

or Oprah, but I hope that you can 
give me some advice.  

  -FB Addict- 
   —— 
 
Dear FB Addict, 
 
It is very surprising that you 

want me to give advice that could 
help you with your problem. Your 
issue would be better addressed by 
Patty Amidon, and I suggest you go 
to her, unless she is also part of 

See Dear Echo on Page 7 
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GREEK LIFE 
BY: HEATHER DAVIS 

The last time we met, I had con-
tinued with my high praise for 
Greeks and all we do. It‘s an easy 
thing for me to do. I not only see it, 
I live it. Every moment of my life 
since I pledged in spring ‘09 has 
been a representation of not only 
the Alfred state Greek community 
but Greeks everywhere. It‘s not as 
easy for people on the ‗Outside‘ of 
our fences. 

 Day in and Day out every Fra-
ternity and Sorority is being 
watched, being judged. If a Frater-
nity in Alaska shows up on the 
news for cops breaking up a wild 
party, or a sorority for hazing a 
pledge we all take the hit, not for 
anything we did but for what ―WE‖ 
did. For we are not one person, not 
even one house, no matter if we ex-
plain the difference between na-
tional and local, chartered and non-
chartered, the vast amount of differ-
ence from one house to another, it 
doesn‘t matter. Whether we go by 
the name of Mu Theta or Tau 
Kappa Epsilon, Alpha Sigma or 
Sigma Gamma Rho to people who 
aren‘t close to us we are all just 
Greeks. 

One bad house anywhere in the 
world can have a ripple effect on 
houses everywhere. People once 

considering pledging now won‘t 
even give us a second thought. No 
matter what we say or what we do, 
they will always have the suspicion 
that we are lying when we say our 
house DOES NOT HAZE, or WE 
ARE NOT ALL ABOUT THE 
PARTY!  

What‘s even worse for us are the 
down talkers. The ones who don‘t 
know what they are talking about, 
but they trash talk us anyway. I‘m 
not trying to sit here and convince 
you bad things never happened. I 
would be lying through my teeth, 
and you would know it. You have a 
TV, you have a computer, you have 
no doubt seen or heard some of the 
terrible things that happen. I can-
not speak for the Greeks of any 
other college but what I am telling 
you is that is not who ―WE‖ the 
Greeks of Alfred State College are. 

I don‘t blame anyone for not 
understanding how we could be 
different from anyone else. It was 
hard for me to understand it myself 
until I experienced it — the love for 
ones house, the unwavering loyalty. 
I have a decent size family back 
home; I wasn‘t looking for anyone 
to take care of  me as a family 
would. I had friends back home and 
at college so, I wasn‘t looking to fill 

some lonely place in my life. Don‘t 
get me wrong, I love my sisters and 
they truly are my best friends I‘ve 
made since coming to college, but I 
pledged because of what we stood 
for. The betterment of who I was as 
a whole.       

Nothing irritates me more than 
when someone who doesn‘t know 
who the Greeks of Alfred are tries 
to tell me what I do as a Greek is 
not as important as what they do. I 
can deal with people who honestly 
don‘t understand but are willing to 
listen. I can even completely respect 
someone who tells me Greek life is 
just not for them. I get that, I really 
do. What I cannot tolerate are the 
people who have no idea and are 
just plain disrespectful to Greeks 
everywhere. We have never mocked 
anyone for being on a sports team, 
or joining a club, we encourage it 
from our own members.  

In my house alone we have a 
sister in Equestrian club. One is a 
member of the Student Senate; 
three that are RA‘s; one office man-
ager and one serves on hall council, 
one in Taekwondo, one is an orien-
tation leader, and at least two of us 
always attend LAP‘s. This is just 
my house of Psi Sigma Psi. 

Now think of all the other 

houses and their brothers and sis-
ters. Alpha Beta Chi, Alpha Sigma, 
Delta Chi Omega, Gamma Theta 
Gamma, Kappa Sigma Epsilon, Mu 
Theta , Pi Nu Epsilon, Pi Rho Zeta 
Think for just a moment that if my 
house of six are a part of so much 
else just imagine what they are all 
active in. How many of them you 
see around campus and don‘t judge 
because they are not in letters? 

 We are no different than any of 
you. We are here at college to take 
our classes, make friends, graduate, 
and ultimately live our lives as fully 
as we can. I am not asking you to 
pledge. I‘m not asking you to go 
make friends with your nearest 
Greek. I am asking you to be con-
siderate of the choices we all make, 
the sacrifices and the work we have  
put into what we do, just as we are 
considerate of yours.  

 
If you have any questions for 

any Greek house or for the Greek 
community you can reach us at 
Greeks@alfredstate.edu .  

sure to hear something you'll enjoy 
every week on The Jazz Scene. 
 
Sunday 11am Art of the Song - 
Art of the Song is a one-hour inde-
pendently produced radio show 
with music and interviews explor-
ing inspiration and creativity 
through songwriting and other art 
forms. Learn why songwriters and 
artists create, how they become in-
spired, and how you can tap into 
that creative source in every aspect 
of your life. 
 
Monday 9am The Health Show - 
Produced by WAMC Public Radio, 
The Health Show is devoted to im-
proving both physical and mental 
wellbeing. Interviews with physi-
cians, caregivers, and healers pro-
mote and address awareness of 
health issues. 
 
Monday and Wednesday 
8am Dave’s Rock’n Blues Review- 
Dave, one of Alfred‘s finest, pro-
vides you the newest tunes from 
both major signed and independent 
artists along with his commen-
tary……learn about new music 
available from the most unlikely 
places that rock!!! 
 
Tuesday 2pm 51% - Over half the 
people in the world are women. 
What women do affects us all. Now, 
there's a radio program that takes a 
serious and intelligent look on soci-
ety's impact on women and their 
impact on society. 51% is a weekly 
half-hour of illuminating features 
and interviews focusing on issues of 
particular concern to women. The 
program is produced by WAMC/
Northeast Public Radio's National 
Productions in Albany NY in coop-
eration with Russell Sage College in 
Troy, NY. 51% is hosted by Dr. 
Jeanne Kammer Neff, President of 
The Sage Colleges, and WAMC's 
Mary Darcy. 

  Monday Tuesday 
Wednes-

day 
Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday   

Mid-

11 

Jack Flash in 

the Morning! 

7am-10am 
The Drive In 

Blues 

  
  

11-12 Hip Hop   

12-1 Hip Hop DJ Clark and 

Pak Attak 
international 
Boom Diada 

Hip Hop The Murph 
blues/rock 

Roots, Stones 
and Beyond 

Hip Hop   

1-2 Country Country Country   

2-3 Classic Rock   

3-4 Oldies 
DJ Zofo 
classic rock 

Oldies   

4-5 Hip Hop 
Aqua Man  

latino Jammin’ Jeff 
variety 

Hip Hop DJ Wattz 

  
variety 

  

5-6 Hip Hop 

Doc Love 
DJ Vlad 
The Crypt 

Hip Hop   

6-7 
Aqua Man 

latino 
90’s DJ Shocktart 

Rocky 
alternative 

90’s   

7-8 DJ Twitch 

and Hawk-

eye 

DJ C-lee  and 

Hawkeye 

Lunchbox and 

Dr Green 

  
What’s Good 

DJ Code Red 
hip hop, alt R&B, 

reggae 
DJ Birdman 

  

8-9 DJ Schmitty and 

Rockin’ Randy 
Alfred’s Most 

Wanted 

DJ Blast 

Beat and 

Veto 

  

9-10 DJ Bear 

  
variety 

DJ Eric 
Electronic 

DJ Mosh 

Marionette 

Hip Hop   

10-11 Hip Hop   

11-12 Trance/Techno Trance/Techno 

12-1 Trance/Techno 

 
Daily 10am Beale Street Caravan 
- Produced by the Memphis-based 
Blues Foundation, BEALE 
STREET CARAVAN features 
blues performances recorded at fes-
tivals and clubs, as well as inter-
views of various blues musicians by 
well-known blues personalities. 
This one-hour program is hosted by 
Pat Mitchell. 
 
Sunday 8am To The Best of Our 
Knowledge - Each week To the 
Best of Our Knowledge delivers in-

depth interviews with nationally 
and internationally-known guests 
whose passion for new ideas will 
challenge and engage. Hosted by 
Jim Fleming, this interview maga-
zine is thoughtful and penetrating, 
and features fascinating topics and 
guests 
 
Sunday 9am Old Time Radio - 
Welcome classic radio lovers! This 
is the Southern Tier Radio Theatre. 
This is a new weekly radio program 
dedicated to preserving sounds 
from radio's Golden Age, and shar-

ing them with a new generation of 
listeners. 
 
Sunday 10am The Jazz Scene - 
The Jazz Scene is a weekly hour 
long program that features the best 
in traditional and contemporary 
jazz music from the 1920s through 
the present. This program is ideal 
for both longtime jazz fans, and 
anyone who is just getting into the 
genre. Whether you enjoy the tradi-
tional sounds of dixieland and 
swing, or modern sounds like be-
bop, cool, latin, and soul jazz, you're 

WETD RADIO SCHEDULE 

mailto:Greeks@alfredstate.edu
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GOT GOOD PHOTOS? 
Send them to us 

torecho@alfredstate.edu 

Alfred State College President 
Commits to ‘Climate Neutral’ 

Dr. John M. Anderson, presi-
dent, Alfred State College, has 
joined a growing list of higher edu-
cation leaders committed to fight-
ing global warming.  Earlier this 
week, Anderson agreed to sharply 
reducing and eventually eliminating 
all of the college‘s global warming 
emissions, and accelerating the re-
search and educational efforts to 
equip society to re-stabilize the 
earth‘s climate. 

The pledge came with Ander-
son‘s signing of the American Col-
lege & University Presidents‘ Cli-
mate Commitment, joining the lead-
ers of other institutions across the 
country. 

―Global warming is a defining 
challenge of our time,‖ said Ander-
son. ―Human activities are responsi-
ble for the problem, and working 
together, humans have the capacity 
to solve the problem. That means 
taking serious action today to stop 
adding global warming pollution to 
the atmosphere. Alfred State Col-
lege is committed to leading the 
way.‖ 

Anderson, in conjunction with 
the campus community, will create 
a comprehensive institutional action 
plan to move toward climate neu-
trality. In addition, in the short 
term, Alfred State College has al-
ready taken the following concrete 
actions: 

--the establishment of an Insti-
tute for Sustainability, directed by 
Dr. Brian Baker, which includes the 
Centers of Organic and Sustainable 
Agriculture (COSA) and Renewable 
Energy; 

--the construction of a ―green 
home‖ on the Wellsville campus to 
serve as a showcase, for students 
and industry, of green building 
technologies; 

-the use of hybrid vehicles when 
fleet replacements are needed. 

These efforts build on Alfred 
State‘s ongoing commitment to sus-
tainability, which includes a com-
mitment to reduce its carbon foot-
print by 50 percent over the next 

five years; feasibility studies and 
town-hall meetings to determine 
the appropriateness of a campus-
sited wind farm; and incorporating 
green technologies into select cur-
riculums. 

The Presidents‘ Climate Com-
mitment is the first such effort by 
any major sector of society to set 
climate neutrality – not just a re-
duction – as its target. This under-
taking by America‘s colleges and 
universities is inspired by efforts 
like the U.S. Mayors‘ Climate Pro-
tection Agreement, the U.S. Cli-
mate Action Partnership and other 
collective efforts by states and busi-
nesses. 

"Colleges and universities must 
lead the effort to reverse global 
warming for the health and well-
being of current and future genera-
tions," said Michael Crow, presi-
dent, Arizona State University and 
a founding member of the ACUPCC 
Leadership Circle. "On behalf of all 
the signatories, I welcome Dr. 
Anderson to the commitment; we 
are honored and pleased to have 
him join us." 

The American College & Uni-
versity Presidents‘ Climate Com-
mitment is a high-visibility effort to 
address global warming by garner-
ing institutional commitments to 
neutralize greenhouse gas emis-
sions and to accelerate the research 
and educational efforts of higher 
education to equip society to re-
stabilize the earth‘s climate. Under 
the guidance and direction of the 
Leadership Circle of presidents, the 
American College & University 
Presidents‘ Climate Commitment is 
being supported and implemented 
by the Association for the Advance-
ment of Sustainability in Higher 
Education (AASHE), Second Na-
ture, and ecoAmerica. 

L e a r n  m o r e  a t : 
www.presidentsclimatecommitment
.org. 

ASC Students to Participate in 
2010 NE Collegiate Cyber Defense 

Competition in March  
Nine Alfred State College infor-

mation technology students, accom-
panied by James Boardman, assis-
tant professor and chair, Computer 
and Information Technology De-
partment, will travel to Orono, ME, 
in early March to participate in the 
2010 Northeast Collegiate Cyber 
D e f e n s e  C o m p e t i t i o n 
NECCDC).  The Alfred State Col-
lege Cyber Defense team consists of 
the following  members:  Team 
Captain, Ryan S. Finney, Bath; 
Team Liaison, Alexander R. 
Ambrose; Jamestown; Travis M. 
Bunn, Milford; Kory H. Crandall, 
Dewittville; Timothy S. Gonzalez, 
Norwich; Jade R. Rampulla, Dry-
den; Brian R. Robbins, Hornell; Mi-
chael Romano, Middletown; and 
Paul R. Snell, Kendall. The students 
are enrolled in the bachelor of tech-
nology degree programs Informa-
tion Technology:  Network Admini-
stration, or Information Technol-
ogy:  Applications Software Devel-
opment. 

The NECCDC is primarily an 
undergraduate student competition. 
Teams are comprised of six-eight 
people; at most, two of these may be 
graduate students. 

Winner of this competition will 
move on to the 2010 National Col-
legiate Cyber Defense Competition 
in San Antonio, TX, April 16-18, 
2010. 

The three-day event will com-
mence on Friday, March 5, where 
the competition occurs from 1:30-7 
p.m.; the following day, competition 
begins at 9 a.m. until 7 p.m.; and on 
Sunday, competition lasts from 9 
a.m.-12 noon.  An awards ceremony 
will follow at 3 p.m. 

This prestigious competition 
hosts up to 10 schools; this year, in 
addition to Alfred State College, 
competitors include the University 
of Maine, Rochester Institute of 
Technology, Harvard University, 
Northeastern University, Cham-
plain College, Polytechnic Institute 
of NYU, and Stevens Institute of 
Technology.  

The competition requires each of 
the student teams, known as BLUE 
teams, to secure the various unse-
cured enterprises assigned to 
them.  Each enterprise is identical 
for all teams and consists of a num-
ber of computers and network ap-
pliances. At the start of the compe-
tition, the teams are given about an 
hour to secure their enterprises. 
When this is complete, a RED team 
of experts from academia and indus-
try begin to attack the BLUE 
teams, looking for vulnerabilities. If 
a vulnerability is discovered in one 
BLUE team site, all other BLUE 
team sites are checked for the pres-
ence of the same vulnerability. 
Then, it is reported to a WHITE 
team. The WHITE team consists of 
the competition judges and scorers. 
A BLACK team is responsible for 
checking whether service level re-
quirements of the BLUE teams are 
being met and to generate normal 
(non-attack) traffic to all BLUE 
team sites. 

During the competition, the 
WHITE team 'injects' requirements 
into the workflow of the BLUE 
teams. All BLUE teams receive the 
same 'injects' at the same time. 
'Injects' can be of any type, from 
requiring a report to management, 
to removing one or more team 

members to changing the require-
ments of the enterprise. To win the 
competition, a BLUE team must be 
able to balance service level respon-
sibilities with external attacks and 
internal demand. 

The Collegiate Cyber Defense 
Competition (CCDC) provides insti-
tutions that offer an information 
assurance or computer security cur-
riculum a controlled, competitive 
environment to assess their stu-
dents‘ depth of understanding and 
operational competency in manag-
ing the challenges inherent in pro-
tecting a corporate network infra-
structure and business information 
systems. 

The competition tests each stu-
dent team‘s ability to secure net-
worked computer systems while 
maintaining standard business func-
tionality. The scenario involves 
team members simulating a group 
of new employees that have been 
brought in to manage and protect 
the IT infrastructure at a small to 
medium sized IT services com-
pany/reseller. The teams are ex-
pected to manage the computer net-
work, keep it operational, and con-
trol/prevent any unauthorized ac-
cess. Each team will be expected to 
maintain and provide public ser-
vices: a Web site, an e-mail server, a 
database server, an application 
server, and workstations used by 
simulated sales, marketing, and re-
search staff. 

            In addition to the compe-
tition, participating students will 
also attend a keynote address titled 
―Analysis of Cybersecurity Inci-
dents in 2009,‖ presented by Nicho-
las J. Percoco, senior vice president 
of SpiderLabs Trustwave. 

From Jan. 1-Dec. 31, 2009, Per-
coco‘s organization performed ap-
proximately 2,000 penetration tests 
(network, application, wireless, and 
physical) for organizations ranging 
from the largest companies on the 
planet to nimble start-ups. In addi-
tion, SpiderLabs also performed 
around 200 security incident and 
compromise investigations for or-
ganizations located in nearly 20 
different countries around the 
world. The data gathered from 
these engagements is substantial 
and comprehensive. This presenta-
tion will be the first viewing of the 
results of the analysis of the data 
gathered during 2009. The results 
will be presented both technical and 
business impact analysis. 

Percoco acts as the lead security 
adviser to many of Trustwave's pre-
mier clients by assisting them in 
making strategic decisions around 
various security compliance re-
gimes. As a speaker, he has pro-
vided unique insight around secu-
rity breaches and trends to public 
(Black Hat, YSTS, DEFCON, Sec-
Tor, etc.) and private audiences 
throughout North America, South 
America, Europe, and Asia. Prior to 
Trustwave, Percoco ran security 
consulting practices at both 
VeriSign and Internet Security Sys-
tems. Nicholas holds a bachelor of 
science in computer science from 
Illinois State University. 

Photo by: Stanislav Sajin; Man tending to his garden in a poor 

neighbor-hood in Boston ; 

https://mailcas1.alfredstate.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=d1be07d1d4c942558efec0a6440a0870&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.presidentsclimatecommitment.org
https://mailcas1.alfredstate.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=d1be07d1d4c942558efec0a6440a0870&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.presidentsclimatecommitment.org
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 Attention – May 2010 gradu-
ates:  This is your chance to recog-
nize an outstanding faculty member 
at ASC! 

 
Nominate an Outstanding  
Faculty Member 
 
 The Alfred State Alumni Board 

of Directors would like to congratu-
late you on your upcoming college 
graduation.  As graduates of the 
College, we recognize the hard 
work that one must put forth in 
order to achieve such an accom-
plishment. We also remember the 
dedication and support of the fac-
ulty who contributed to our success 

at Alfred State. We would like to 
give you the opportunity to nomi-
nate a current faculty member who 
influenced you and played a critical 
role in helping you reach your edu-
cational goals.  

Please submit your entries by 
March 31 by completing this 
o n l i n e  f o r m  h t t p s : / /
www.alfredstate.edu/webforms/
alumni-association-outstanding-
faculty-award-nomination or filling 
out the postcard you received in the 
mail.  The recipient will be pre-
sented with the award at the Hon-
ors Convocation ceremony on Sun-
day, April 18.  

 

NOMINATE AN OUTSTANDING FACULTY MEMBER  

 DO YOU 

DRAW? 

We are looking for a  
Cartoonist that would be 

interested in events on cam-
pus and off. 

Let us know: 
 
 

torecho@alfredstate.edu 

THE WRITING CENTER SCHEDULE SDC 237 

*Professional Proctor 

Joe Ogradowski* - ESL Writing Tutor - Tuesdays & Fridays, 12:30 pm - 3:00 pm 

Lydia Moore - ESL Reading Tutor - Mondays 1:30 pm - 2:30 pm  Tuesdays 2:30 pm - 3:30 pm 

Dan McClure – ESL Reading Tutor – Wednesdays 3:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

  

  
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  
9:00 

  

  
  

Molly Eu-

ken* 

  
  

  

Dawn Butts* 

  
  

Molly  

Euken* 

  
  

Molly  

Euken* 

  
  

Molly  

Euken*   
10:0

0 

  

  

11:0

0 
  

  
12:0

0 
  

  

David 

Knoop 

  
Todd Kautz 

  
  

Joe Gilbert 

Shailene  

VanAller 

Stanislav 

Sajin 

  

1:00 
  

Caitlin  

Cunningham 

Dawn Butts* 
  
  

  

  
  

Molly  

Euken* 

  

  

  
2:00 

  

  
  

Molly  

Euken* 

  

Shailene  

VanAller 

  
  

Molly  

Euken*   

3:00 
  

Dawn Butts* 
  

  
4:00 

  

  Tara 
Yohe 

  

  
Joe Gilbert 

        

      

  
5:00 

  

Stanislav  

Sajin 

Stanislav  

Sajin 

Shailene  

VanAller 

 
The Registrar‘s Office and Student Financial Services 

Office have merged and are now the Student Records and 
Financial Services Office located on the second floor of 
the Agriculture Science Building.  This merger is another 
step in offering our students one-stop shopping.  Students 
should make their request for transcripts or enrollment 
verifications in the front lobby.  As always, students can 
also make these requests through the secure area of Ban-
ner Web.  Students should also bring their signed with-
drawal/leave of absence forms to the front lobby to be 
processed.       

STUDENT RECORDS AND  
FINANCIAL SERVICES 

Interested in becoming an RA?  The Resident Assistant 
position is one of the highest leadership positions a stu-
dent can hold while in college.  RAs take the time and ef-
fort to build vibrant, respectful, outgoing, responsible, and 
fun communities within their residence hall.   RAs receive 
a free double room as compensation.  If you would like 
more information or to apply for an RA position, see your 
RD or stop by the Office of Residential Life for an applica-
tion.  Applications will be available on Monday, Febru-
ary 15, 2010 and are due by Friday, March 12, 2010 at 
4pm.  

RA APPLICATIONS  
AVAILABLE 

Instrumental Music is hosting its first concert of 
the semester. All are welcome to attend. Music 

will range from the traditional big-band to 
blues.   

 
Title: An afternoon of music. 

Date: March 7th 
Time: 2pm 

Location: Orvis Auditorium 
 

Contact info: AStatemusic@alfredstate.edu  

The Phi Theta Kappa Induction Ceremony has been set for Monday, March 29, 2010, at 7 pm in the Orvis Audi-
torium.  Letters of invitation have been mailed to students‘ local addresses.  If any student thinks he/she should have 
been invited but did not receive a letter, please contact one of the following advisors as soon as possible, but before 

March 12, 2010. 

 
 

Victoria Bolton Aniko Constantine, 

PhD 
Steven Jakobi, 

PhD 
Cynthie Luehman Sherry Volk 

311 Ag Science 

Bldg. 
309 Student Dev. 

Center 
205 Allied Health 302 Allied Health 213 Allied Health 

Phone: 3620 Phone 4184 Phone: 3677 Phone: 3695 Phone: 3619 

Email: boltonvl Email: constaav Email: jakobisr Email: luehmacr Email: volksb 

For more information, please contact Stas Sajin: 
sajins@alfredstate.edu 

Image: Wikipedia Commons; Author Carlos Botelho;  

The Philosophy and the  
Psychology of  

Apathy. 
Why you and I simply do not 

care? 

Seminar Location: Alfred State Campus,  
Engineering Building 215. 

Date and Time: Tuesday, March 9, at 
6:00pm 

 

 
Void 

(^_^) 
 

https://www.alfredstate.edu/webforms/alumni-association-outstanding-faculty-award-nomination
https://www.alfredstate.edu/webforms/alumni-association-outstanding-faculty-award-nomination
https://www.alfredstate.edu/webforms/alumni-association-outstanding-faculty-award-nomination
https://www.alfredstate.edu/webforms/alumni-association-outstanding-faculty-award-nomination
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SUDOKU 
PUZZLE SUPPLIED BY: WWW.SUDOKUOFTHEDAY.COM 

DIFFICULTY LEVEL: TRICKY 

SOLUTION TO THIS ISSUE‘S PUZZLE IS ON PAGE EIGHT 

sajins@alfredstate.edu 

MATH CORNER 
COORDINATOR: STANISLAV SAJIN 

Question 1: 
I have 15 cards, numbered consecutively from 1 to 15. The cards are laid out 
in a triangle. Below you can find three numbers on the top of the triangle for  
later reference. 
 
When you are arranging your cards in the triangle, make sure that each card 
is the difference of the two cards immediately below it. The top three cards 
are already in place, so you just have to arrange the rest of the cards. 

Question 2 
The cocktail cherry is inside the glass, which is formed from four matches. 
Your task is to move at most two of the matches, so that the cherry is then 
outside the glass. You can turn the glass sideways or upside down if you 
wish, but the shape must remain the same. 

SOLUTION TO THIS ISSUE‘S PUZZLES IS ON PAGE EIGHT 

Kingsls@alfredstate.edu 

Question 3 
The Emperor Scrumptius was born in 35 BC, and died on his birthday in AD 

35. What was his age when he died? 
 
Question 4 

‘Thare are five mistukes im this centence.‘ True or false? 

Townhouse Room  

Sign-Ups 

Monday, March 8 

thru  

Friday,  March 12. 

8:30 to 4 pm each day 

Residential Life 

Office 

MacKenzie Complex 

Questions—Call  

ext. 4326 or 4371 

MATES, DATES, AND INFLATABLE 
BRAS 

BY:  CATHY HOPKINS 

BOOK REVIEW 
REVIEW BY: STACY KINGSLEY 

Mate, Dates, and Inflatable 
Bras. What an intriguing concept. 
Now you may be thinking what do 
these three things have in common 
or are even relevant too? Well, have 
you ever put yourself in the position 
of the opposite sexes shoes? Proba-
bly not because hopefully, you‘re 
comfortable with who you are and 
the way you want to be. This story, 
like most, has a lesson to be learned 
that encompasses acceptance and 
self consciousness in the eyes of a 

14 year-old girl. 
Lucy is a traditional girl, 

growing up in modern day England 
with her friends Iz and Nesta. She 
deals with the constant ideals of 
what the perfect girl is and craves 
to be exotic like her two best 
friends. Under five feet tall with 
blonde hair and blue eyes, Lucy de-
scribes herself as a boring ―English 
rose.‖ She wants to be something 
more and to be noticed just like any 
other adolescent child going 
through the awkward stages in or-
der to become an adult. 

One day she sits in her lit-
erature class listening to the every-
day doldrums that always seem to 
occur in middle school when she 
was asked what she wanted to do 
with her life. Like any other student 
she wonders why now? Her class-
mates all know what they want to 
do except her.  Life seems to come 
so much easier for them and know-
ing what they want to do. Why 
can‘t we just stay kids and enjoy it 
before we have to say goodbye and 
leave it behind. She struggles to 
find an honest answer for this ques-
tion throughout the story and 
maybe she will find it and grow up 
faster than she planned. 

your group of intimate strangers.  
Even so, I am not an expert, but 

I shall try to offer you an explana-
tion of your behavior and, if possi-
ble, hope. 

I suppose that the vicarious ex-
perience you have when you look at 
pictures of other profiles is what 
reinforces you to return there. 
When you are without Facebook, as 
in the case of gamblers, you get 
anxious and depressed. Asking you 
to deactivate your account might be 
too much, but here are a few things 
you can do: 
 Delete all the random friendships 

you have made so far. 
 Do not accept random friend-

ships. 

 Make a progressive schedule 
where you limit your access to 
Facebook. At first, considering 
your condition, you can decide 
that you want to visit Facebook 
only five times a day and never 
stay more than fifteen minutes. 
Then you can try to gradually 
limit the number of visits, until 
you get to a schedule that you 
find more reasonable. 

 
Hope this helps, 
 
Stas 

DEAR ECHO 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE THREE 
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MISS US? 
Is there a place on or off  campus that 
you think the Tor Echo should deliver 
to? Let us know and we‘ll hook you up. 

SODUKU  
SOLUTION 

WRESTLERS READY FOR NATIONALS 

Five Alfred State College wres-
tlers will represent the college at 
the 2010 NJCAA National Champi-
onships in Des Moines, IA.  North-
east District Champions Eric Shed-
den (Canton, PA) and TJ Nelson 
(Somers) will be joined by Cody 
Dill (Unatego), Dan Steiger (Miller 
Place), and Shawn Hanrahan 
(Unatego) will compete at Veterans 
Memorial Auditorium beginning on 
Friday morning. 

Shedden will enter the competi-
tion at 141 lbs. with a 15-5 overall 
record.  He has received a bye in the 
first round and will take on the win-
ner of the Anthony Owens (Yakima 
CC) - Luis Camacho (Colby CC) in 
the round of 16.  Shedden defeated 
Tyler Wong 7-4 to claim the 
Northeast District crown. 

Nelson also will receive a bye in 
the first round of the 197 lb. weight 
class.  Nelson will take on the win-
ner of the David Khavin (Nassau 
CC) - Will Worthy (North Iowa 
Area CC).  Nelson enters the com-
petition with a 7-6 record after de-
feating Jeff Hawryliw 6-2 in the 

District Championship. 
Dill, a 3rd place finisher at 125 

lbs. at Districts, enters nationals 
with a 13-7 overall mark.  He will 
take on Collin Hase (Labette CC) in 
his first round match-up. 

Steiger has a bye in the first 
round of the 197 lb. weight class 
and will take on the winner of the 
Chad Wright (Labette CC) - Bruce 
Babcock (Itasca CC) match in the 
round of 16.  Steiger is 6-9 on the 
year. 

Hanrahan will make his return 
to the mat as a wild card selection 
in the 157 lb. weight class.  Hanra-
han was 5-6 on the season before 
suffering an injury that has kept 
him off the match since mid-
January.  He will take on Chase 
Nelson (Labette CC) in the first 
round. 

Wrestling begins on Friday at 
9:30 a.m. and continues all day Fri-
day and Saturday.  The All-
American matches will begin at 
6:30 p.m. on Saturday. (All times 
are Central Standard Time) 

LADY PIONEERS WIN HOME FINALE 
The Alfred State College sopho-

more class was key as the Lady Pio-
neers snapped a eight game losing 
streak and won their home season 
finale, 73-68 over Erie CC.  The 
Lady Pioneers improve to 11-14 
overall and 2-7 in WNYAC action. 

Brittney Brooks (Elmira Free) 
had a solid all-around game finish-
ing with 20 points, eight rebounds, 
s e v e n  a s s i s t s ,  a n d  t h r e e 
blocks.  Shawna McNeil (Hornell) 
added 17 points and nine rebound 
while Kim Winquist (Wilson) added 
a career high 15 points.  Jackie 
Dresser (South Seneca) came off the 
bench and finished with eight points 
and six rebounds, Amanda Blake 
(Cuba Rushford) added a game-high 

10 boards.  The sophomore class of 
six players scored all but nine 
points. 

Alexandra Hart led Erie with 31 
points on 12 for 34 shoot-
ing.  Shaneya Ferguson and Melissa 
Schultz both finished with 10 for 
the Kats.  ECC shot 31.4% from the 
field was just 11 for 23 from the 
foul line. 

The Pioneers and the Kats most 
likely will meet again next Wednes-
day in the first round of the Region 
III Division II Tournament.  The 
game will be played at Flickenger 
Center. 

ASC concludes the regular sea-
son on Saturday with a 1 p.m. road 
game at Niagara CCC. 

WILSON NAMED  
REGION ATHLETE OF THE WEEK 

Alfred State College sophomore 
Neil Wilson (Fort Worth, TX) has 
been named the Region III male 
athlete of the week.  Wilson, the 
Pioneers leading scorer, scored 48 
points in two games for the blue & 
gold. 

Wilson had a career high 33 
points in a 85-83 victory over Niag-
ara CCC on Saturday that clinched 
a first round home playoff game for 
Alfred State.  His biggest shot of 
the game came with 6.8 seconds left 
when he broke a 83-83 tie with a 
long two-point jumper.  For the 
year, Wilson is averaging 16.1 

points per game and 4.2 re-
bounds.  He has connected on 73 
three-pointers and has passed out 
108 assists. 

Alfred State and Niagara CCC 
battled to another barnburner in a 
Region III Division II 1st round 
contest on Tuesday night with the 
Blazers holding on for a 89-87 vic-
tory to advance to the Final 
Four.  NCCC (11-9) will take on #1 
ranked and #1 seeded Erie CC on 
Saturday while ASC closes out the 
season with a 12-18 record.  

 

MATH CORNER  
ANSWERS 

TORECHO ALFREDSTATE.EDU @ 

Answer 1: 
 

Answer 2: 
 

Answer 3: 
 

Scrumptius was 69. 
There was no year 0 between 
BC dates and AD dates. 

Answer 4: 

There are four spelling 
mistakes, in the words 
‗there‘, ‗mistakes‘, ‗in‘ and 
‗sentence‘. The fifth mistake 
is the claim that there are 
five mistakes, when there are 
really only four. Hence, the 
question does not have a true 
or false answer. If it were 
true, this means it has to be 
false. If it is false, then it is 
true. 

 

 


